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“Serving school communities by providing Christian learning and support” 

 

An old song by The Byrds (based on a 
passage from the Biblical book of 
Ecclesiastes) reminds us that “to everything 
there is a season.” 
 

After 7 years of having our office at Shenfield 
High School, it will be time for us to move at the end of this 

school term.  We are immensely grateful to Shenfield School 
for our time there and we are also thankful to God for opening 
the door for us to begin a new season based in buildings 
currently occupied by Trinity Community Nursery on the 
grounds of Trinity Church. 
 

As we prepare for this move and a new season ahead, I 
hope you will be encouraged by all that you read in this 
newsletter.  Thank you so much for all your support. 

 

Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 

 
 

 
 

‘It’s Your Move’ 
At the time of writing, we are enjoying running our “It’s Your Move” project 
(IYM) in schools once again, after a two year absence.  It seemed a long 
gap to us, but enthusiastic school staff are telling us that, to them, it 
hasn’t seemed that long, because they have seen us in our digital IYM 
lesson and in assemblies!  We have had a continued presence in 
schools even though we couldn’t be there in person.  IYM prepares the 

year 6 pupils for secondary school, giving them the tools and confidence to navigate the 
changes, challenges and choices ahead.  Through the Biblical story of The Two 
Builders, the lesson explores the foundations we build our lives on, and each student is 
given an “It’s Your Move” book, published by Scripture Union and sponsored by local 
churches.  The eagerness the schools have shown to have us back for IYM is a 
testament to how much these lessons are valued.  

Sue Evans, Schools Worker 

 

From 1st September 2022, 
the new BSCWT office 
address will be: 

 
 
 

Brentwood Schools Christian Worker Trust 
49 Coxtie Green Road 

Pilgrims Hatch 
Brentwood 

Essex 
CM14 5PS 

 

Email: office@bscwt.org; Website: www.bscwt.org 
Phone Number: to be confirmed 

A TIME TO MOVE! 

https://bscwt.org/
http://www.facebook.com/BSCWT
http://www.twitter.com/BSCWT
https://bscwt.org/
https://twitter.com/BSCWT
https://www.facebook.com/BSCWT/
http://www.bscwt.org
https://www.prayforschools.org/


 

 

 

Thank you, churches! 
 

At the time of writing, our team are delivering 
our It’s Your Move lessons in schools and they 
are being very well received by pupils.  We 
would like to extend our huge thanks to local 
churches for sponsoring Scripture Union’s It’s 
Your Move books for our local schools, 
enabling us to give these books to nearly 900 
Year 6 pupils. Your support is very much 
appreciated, and we are very 
grateful to you for coming 
alongside us to make this 
project achievable.  

   
 

Gelila Melaku,  
Project Administrator 

FOCUS: OUR LUNCHTIME CLUBS 
It’s been wonderful being able to start up some of our lunchtime clubs in primary and secondary schools again.  
Clubs provide a unique opportunity to provide a safe and fun environment to share Bible stories, crafts and 
activities with children and young people.  Our team share some of their thoughts and experiences below...  



 

 

 

Resilience Group 

 

I was approached by the Headteacher of a 
primary school to work with a group of children 
addressing different issues they were all 
struggling with, under the umbrella of resilience.  
Over several sessions, we have been looking at 
different topics such as kindness, forgiveness, 
our thoughts, and how we manage and control 

them.  Through a combination of stories, 
conversations and practical activities, we have had 
fun exploring these different themes which help to 
build resilience, learning valuable life lessons.   

Holly Coleman, Schools Worker  

New School Chaplain 
 

In April, I started pupil support work as a Chaplain at the 
Anglo European School.  This came about due to an inter-
schools partnership meeting regularly attended by Fiona. The 
school showed an interest in our work after hearing positive 
feedback from other schools.  I now attend weekly and 
support 3 students.  Our staff contact has said it is great to 
see how enthusiastic the students are to meet with me.  She 
has also commented that it is encouraging to know they have 
a safe space to talk and offload.  We hope to continue 
building positive relationships and to offer other ways to serve 
the school.     

Alison Carmichael, Schools Worker 

Feedback from a teacher on ‘Love Easter’:  
“The children engaged so well with every mini 
session. There were lots of incredibly    
thoughtful comments and reflections.           
Excellent       session - thank you so much to 
everyone     involved.” 

Reflecting with  
pupils at  

‘Love Easter’ 



 

 

 

PRAY:  We believe praying for our local schools, 
children and young people is really important.  Please 
contact us to: 

 Request our weekly prayer email, termly prayer 
calendar and newsletter by email or post.  Contact 
us at office@bscwt.org or 01277 249275 or visit   
www.bit.ly/BSCWTconsent 

 Start a prayer group for schools in your church or 
start/join a prayer group for a particular school.   

 Just pray — on your own or with others! 

GIVE: BSCWT depends on the continued 
generosity of people who support us financially.  If 
you’d like to support the work financially, please: 
 

 Set up a standing order or a donation via your 
online banking.  Please contact us for a Gift Aid 
Declaration form, if applicable (or download one 
from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

 Contact us for a standing order mandate (or 
download one from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

 Donate online at www.stewardship.org.uk/
partners/20028156 or send a cheque to our office. 

 

 For on-line banking/standing orders, please 
contact the BSCWT office for our bank account 
details. 

VOLUNTEER:  There are over 40 people who 
give their time and energy to volunteer with BSCWT: 

 

 Our Associate Workers volunteer with us in schools, 
working with children and young people. 

 

 Our Trustees oversee the running of the Trust.  

 

 Our Support Teams assist the Staff and Trustees by 
doing important tasks in areas such as prayer, 
finance, human resources, policy-writing, events, 
monitoring and publicity. 

 

 Our Church Reps help us to liaise with our local 
churches. 

 

 We are also open to applications from people 
interested in doing an internship or work experience 
with us. 

Brentwood Schools Christian Worker Trust (‘BSCWT’) is a registered charity in England & Wales No: 1172358 
Registered office: c/o Shenfield High School, Alexander Lane, Shenfield, Brentwood, Essex, CM15 8RY 

If you no longer wish to 
receive communications from 

BSCWT, please contact 
us via the office  at 

office@bscwt.org to be 
removed from our 

circulations. 

The Trust continues to be grateful and thankful to all 
individuals, churches and charitable trusts for their 
generous support of BSCWT working with the young 
people in Brentwood schools.   

 

This is my first newsletter.  I am delighted to have come 
on board and become part of the team at BSCWT.  I 
look forward to communicating with you all in the future.  Peter and I are 
working on the annual accounts and we are pleased to report that, 
despite all the challenges of the past year, the finances continue to be 
healthy.  To the end of the financial year 2021/22, general income was 
£70,081 and expenditure was £85,952 giving a deficit of £15,871. The 
deficit is covered by previous legacies and a generous donation from a 
local church.  We are grateful to the Mulberry Trust for their continued 
support.  Please pray that the current opportunities remain open and that 
every advantage God has given the Trust to communicate with the young 
people in the local schools will be taken and expanded.   

 

May I take this opportunity, on behalf of the Trust, to thank Peter Embling 
for his hard work and support for so many years, and personally for 
helping to make the handover so smooth. 

 

Claire Lim, Treasurer 

Finance Update from the 
Treasurer & Trustees 

How can you be involved?   
If you are a Christian with a passion for schools, 
education, children and young people, and think 
you might be interested in being involved, please 
get in touch with us at the BSCWT office.  Please 
join with us to: 

mailto:office@bscwt.org?subject=BSCWT%20prayer
https://forms.gle/VUjcfbi1QhuSNvFP6
http://www.bscwt.org/downloads
http://www.bscwt.org/downloads
https://www.stewardship.org.uk/partners/20028156
https://www.stewardship.org.uk/partners/20028156
mailto:office@bscwt.org
http://www.smile.amazon.co.uk

